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COUNTY OF KENDALL, ILLINOIS 

REDISTRICTING/REAPPORTIONMENT PUBLIC HEARING 

Minutes for Monday, November 29, 2021 
 

Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by County Board Chair Scott R. Gryder at 6:01p.m.  

 

Roll Call 

 

Others Present:  Deputy County Administrator Latreese Caldwell, ASA Leslie Johnson, 

Financial Analyst Jennifer Karales, County Administrator Scott Koeppel, GIS Coordinator 

Meagan Briganti 

 

Approval of Agenda – Member Cesich made a motion to approve the agenda, second by 

Member Koukol.   With nine members present voting aye, the motion carried by a vote of  

9-0. 

 

Chairman Gryder opened the Kendall County Redistricting/Reapportionment Public 

Hearing at 6:02p.m. 

 

Items of Business for the Public Hearing 

 

 Presentation of draft Kendall County Board Plan – Chairman Gryder reviewed the 

population percentage with the Board, and said that the decrease in unincorporated 

population is due to those being annexed into the municipalities, and the bi-county board 

districts are separated by less than 300 citizens. 

 

Growth areas in District 2 included Seward Township, Na Au Say Township, Village of 

Oswego, the new Plainfield and Joliet areas, as well as the Village of Shorewood which 

will be pushing south into Seward Township soon. 

 

Growth areas in District 1 included Bristol Kendall Township, Little Rock Township, and 

the United City of Yorkville, which are increasing rapidly. 

 

Chairman Gryder reviewed maps of the Federal Congressional Districts, Illinois Senate 

Districts, Illinois House Districts, County Board Districts, General Assembly Precincts, 

the comparison map by precinct, and the proposed changes to each.  Mr. Koeppel stated 

Attendee Status Arrived Left Meeting 

Scott Gryder Yes   

Matt Kellogg  6:04p.m.  

Amy Cesich Here   

Brian DeBolt Yes   

Elizabeth Flowers Present   

Scott Gengler Here   

Judy Gilmour Here   

Dan Koukol Here   

Ruben Rodriguez Here   

Robyn Vickers Present   
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there will be an application on the GIS website to provide new precinct information to 

County citizens shortly. 

 

 Presentation of plans from Citizens – There were no plans presented by citizens. 

 

 

Chairman Gryder closed the Public Hearing at 6:11p.m. 

 

Public Comment – None 

 

Adjournment - Member Cesich made a motion to adjourn, second by Member Koukol.  With 

ten members present voting aye, the motion carried by a vote of 10-0.    

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Valarie McClain  

Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary  


